[image: image1.png]



JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
November 13, 2015
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Member Greg Radlinski (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Danny Ferreira
Also: Jeff Clements - City Council Research; A.G. Gancarski – Florida Politics
The meeting was called to order at 12:03 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the group reviewed the following bills:
2015-692 (amendment to solid waste host fee for residue from construction and demolition debris recycling): Chairman Radlinski explained that the City formerly had a solid waste flow control ordinance that was invalidated when the U.S.  Supreme Court ruled in 1994 that flow control was an impermissible restraint of trade. The Supreme Court has since revised that decision in 2007 and ruled that flow control is permissible if the disposal facility to which the waste is directed is publicly owned and if private companies are all treated equally with regard to the flow control mandate. Jeff Foster reported that if solid waste generated within Jacksonville is required to be deposited into a Class 1 landfill then it must go to City’s Trail Ridge Landfill. Other waste (e.g. construction and demolition debris, yard waste) is not subject to flow control and can be disposed of out-of-county. Mr. Foster explained the uses of the revenue from the solid waste user fee. The pending bill would exempt $68,000-$70,000 in host fees for the one company currently in operation that recycles C&D debris and disposes of residuals out-of-county. There is another permitted facility to which the waiver would apply, but that facility is not currently in operation. He explained the various arguments for and against charging the fee to the one operator to which it currently applies and said that the administration intends to leave the policy decision on the fee to the discretion of the City Council.  
The impact of the re-institution of flow control on the application of the host fee was discussed. Mr. Foster said that the whole scope of solid waste regulation will change substantially in 2020 when the state’s recycling goal for counties reaches 75%, which will be very difficult to reach without substantially expanding recycling efforts into more types of waste and to multi-family residences. The City is currently recycling 50% of its total waste stream and the increment above 60% will be extremely difficult to tackle without some change in the state regulations. The committee made no recommendation on the bill.
2015-783 (appropriating $330,779 from the Drainage System Rehab account to the Fire and Rescue Department salary account): this bill is a confirmation of the action taken by the Council on the night of adoption of the FY15/16 budget which is currently a subject of legal challenge. Jeff Clements discussed the genesis of the $330,779 from the work of the Special CIP Committee combing through thousands of capital improvement projects and finding these pay-as-you-go drainage funds in completed or abandoned projects.  The committee made no recommendation on the bill.
2015-781 (approving a 14th amendment to the Jaguar’s stadium lease to provide for joint City/team funding of various improvements in and around EverBank Field): the committee discussed the amounts and uses of the proposed City funding source – the convention development tax and the likelihood that paying the debt service on both the stadium’s 2014 video board and WiFi installation project and this new cost for club seat improvements, a covered practice field and amphitheater will absorb all of the 2% bed tax allocated for Sports Complex capital maintenance. That will have the effect of requiring a General Fund subsidy to pay for maintenance and repairs that might otherwise be paid with the proceeds of this tax.

Motion: the committee recommends that TRUE Commission take the position that it does not object to the  proposed stadium improvements but does object to the use of the convention development tax as the funding mechanism, especially if this would exhaust the availability of revenues from that tax to use for necessary Sports Complex maintenance and repairs – approved 3-0.

2015-768 (approving execution of an agreement with the Florida DOT for Federal Highway Administration funding for replacement of Coastline Drive and Liberty Street): Jeff Clements described the design of the proposed bridge replacement project and the availability of federal highway funding to be applied as a reimbursement to the City in FY2021 for costs incurred in the replacement. The committee made no recommendation on the bill.
The committee briefly discussed but took no position on the two economic incentive fast-track ordinances (Fidelity Investments and Project Revere).
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:06 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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